7:00 Greetings to the Neighborhoods

Community

7:15 Acknowledgement

- We acknowledge the unceded land of the Algonquin Anishinaabe on which have this meetin.
- We recognize and commemorate Indigenous Veterans Day in Canada today and Remembrance Day
- We thank the many Volunteers who give willingly, all for enabling the building of this community

7:20 Agenda Acceptance

Community agenda inputs to the President:

Suzanne:

• Would it be possible to have Linton Park fully fenced in? This area has multiple uses and having it fully fenced in would improve its use and safety as an off-leash dog park. This would then reduce greenhouse gas emissions because then the residents as their dogs wouldn't have to drive to the other neighborhoods to have access to their fully fenced-in dog parks. This would also be a great place for dog owners to socialize outside, in a COVID-safe environment, this building community engagement.

Tom

o 185 Revelstoke: consent to severe CofA The new owners of this property are planning on demolishing the house and erecting 2 in its place. This will greatly affect me as I reside next door at 195 Kamloops. I called the committee of adjustment today and they let me know there will be a zoom meeting for comments to this proposal Nov 16th. Would you be able to help me in this case?

Andrea

- Dangerous Driving Near Georges Etienne Cartier School
- O I was provided your contact information after posting the message below to the Next Level Neighbourly: Uplands/Mooney's Bay on Facebook. One of the members suggested that I express my concern to the local community association. I am not alone in my sentiment that the traffic around GEC, specifically in the mornings, is dangerous to members of the neighbourhood and community. At the very least there should be a stop sign to control the speed of driving so close to the school to avoid an unfortunate incident. I don't know what else I can add but feel free to message me if there is action being taken for this as I would like to be informed.

Katerina

 I was hoping there is a possibility to install speed bumps on Springland drive, especially in the school zone. We have young people in Norberry residences who likes to race. If there would be speed bumps it could decrease such interest in speeding. Also, it could make this road less attractive for those who cut the traffic from Walkley

• CATHIE:

- Finishing the bike route lines on Cromwell
- Also address having Stantions in our neighborhood especially by Pauline Vanier As many neighborhoods do that have sidewalks also
- Covotes follow up and clean up
- Volunteer request: Non-powered Boat platform end of Walkley road

7:20 Minutes

- Accept
- Business as a result
 - 5.2.4. Cathy asked about the white lines in the General Vanier area. The Councillor had already stepped out but
 - Andrew agreed to take it to the Councillor.
 - New

7:25 Finance

1. Association

- o Cash
- O Mural Claudia Salguero,
- Halloween
- o Rinks
- o Garden
- Christmas

2. Community

- City Deficit and Property Tax: Impact on: Transit, Road repair and road builds
- FCA Land Use and Transportation, Bill 23, New Official Plan Approval
- RPCA People Mobility Model with 5G, HRT and no ICE 2030
 - o Jennifer Armstrong, Ph.D., P.Eng. Program Manager, Transportation Policy & Networks
 - o OCN, Community Parks and Benefits, NOP+1, TMP and Developers

7:30 Councilors Congratulations and Report

7:40 -

7:50 Members and Volunteers and Agenda

8:00 Parks, Gardens, Rinks and Splash Pads

8:10 Halloween, Christmas, and Festivals - Review and Planning

8:20 City Transportation Projects: WWR, Southmore and Parkway

8:30 -

8:40 Spratt School of Business: New Multi-use tenant shops

8:50 Closing

9:00 Next meeting December 14